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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 22nd January 2024 at 7.00pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Nick Spenceley
Councillors:

Simon Burwood 

Mike Hall



Anne Beale 


Michael Edwards



Nikki Swindle



Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk 
Apologies:          

Absent:
0
Public                     0
It was noted that this meeting was being recorded. 
23/333
Chairmans Welcome 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
23/334
Apologies 



There were none received.
23/335
Minutes 



Members considered approving the minutes of the last meeting held on 

Monday 27th November 2023 were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 27th November 2023 be approved and confirmed.
23/336
Interests

Cllrs Spenceley, Burwood and Swindle all confirmed they are District Council Ward members.
23/337
Public Participation.

None 
23/338
Plantation Hall.

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to the hall floor 
and considered quotations for works to be carried out.
Option 1- thorough cleaning and resealing the floor with a mechanical deep auto scrub and the application of 2 coats of sealant. This will make the floor easy to clean with greater protection given to the surface. Members were asked to note some of the indentations/scars may still be visible after the works have been completed.

Cost excluding VAT





£ 1,244   
Option 2 – remove marks and scars to enhance the floor, progressively drum sand and seal the floor.


Cost excluding VAT





£2462.00
Members noted option 1 would require 1 day’s work plus 2 days drying. 

Members noted option 2 would require 3-4 days work and 2 days drying.

Cllr Edwards PROPOSED to accept quotation 2.
SECONDED by Cllr Hall.

Cllr Burwood PROPOSED to accept quotation 1.
SECONDED by Cllr Nikki Swindle.

A vote was held. Due to a tie in votes, the Chairman used his casting 

vote and it was RESOLVED to accept quotation 1.



Members received an update form the Clerk with regards to a previous 



resolution to purchase a floor cleaner and confirmed that the flooring 

expert had said the floor cleaner suggested would not be the first option to clean all the floor surfaces. It was RESOLVED to defer purchasing a floor cleaner until the work to the hall floor had been completed. 

Members note the Website was now up and running and asked that any



feedback be sent to the Clerk for actioning.

b) Members received an update following the completion of the extension. 
23/339
Amenity Areas

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

It was noted that the amenity signage at Elizabeth Way needed replacement. The Clerk confirmed that it had been previously resolved to replace all of the amenity signage when the land transfer exercise had been completed.
Cllr Edwards asked that the Clerk look into the overgrown hedges at Green Lane.

23/340
Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken.
Members noted the Clerk was still awaiting quotations for the replacement benches required at the top and of the steps to King George V Field. 
23/341
Improvements within the Parish 

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. 
Members were asked to note correspondence received from a resident with regards to the installation of a dog bin on the green area between Cedar Chase and Elm Avenue. It was RESOLVED to install a bin at the green area and arrange for the emptying of the bin to be added to the groundsman contract. 

Cllr Spenceley updated members that Maldon District Council had confirmed there was no requirement for a disclaimer for the Speed Awareness Stickers donated to residents.

The Clerk thanked Cllr Hall for his feedback with regards to the Environmental and Sustainability Biodiversity Plan.

b) Members noted the New Year New Start Litter Pick was due to take place on Sunday 27th January 2024 and considered purchasing extra equipment. Cllr Swindle informed the Clerk, a local shop was selling litter picks for £1. It was RESOLVED to purchase 1 litter picks to support the event.
23/342
Heybridge Helping Hand

a) Members noted food bags are still being delivered.
b) Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to the Luncheon club and it was RESOLVED to invite those Heybridge residents on the waiting list to join the club for tea and coffees only at this stage. It was noted that the CVS would be handing over all administrative responsibilities to the parish council by the end of the financial year.

23/343
Future Meetings
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 5th February 2024 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee will be held on Monday 12th February 2024 at 7.30pm 

c)The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 19th February 2024 at 7.30pm. 

d) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee will be held on Monday 26th February 2024 at 7.30pm.

The meeting closed at 7.50pm-
Signed 
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